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Neighbors,

I know many of you are working from home, while
supporting your students and younger children.
The announcement that Fairfax County Public Schools
(FCPS) will start all-virtually in September is
creating a huge burden on our parents to be
employees, teachers, hall monitors, day care providers,
coaches and cafeteria workers. This is why the County
is working to create additional options for you.

Those options include extending in-person Camp Fairfax to August 14 and reopening a
modified School Aged Child Care (SACC) program in the fall. More details on SACC will
be coming this month.

The County’s Office for Children is working with private childcare providers to ensure
they have the information and resources they need to open and operate safely. Grants
and financial assistance are available through the County, as well.

While many want our children to return to in-person classrooms, the School Board has
decided to start schools virtually for safety and to prevent community spread.
Superintendent Brabrand has committed to revisiting this decision in October and
Mount Vernon School Board Member Karen Corbett Sanders has requested that the
Superintendent share metrics by which he will pivot to in-person learning and plans for
bringing our most vulnerable populations back to school as soon as possible. In the interim,
FCPS has invested in technology, digital curriculum and professional development
which should make the experience in the fall different than what families experienced in
the spring. Additionally, teaching staff will continue to work full time providing
instruction to all of our students. Learn more about Back To School...

The County is also focused on several other priorities to help all in our communities,
from public safety to job creation. We continue to implement One Fairfax and Diversion
First to promote equity and equality for all, including standing up a Task Force on Equity
and Opportunity. In the past two weeks, we broke ground on two important projects
for the Richmond Highway corridor. The Arden will provide 126 affordable housing
units and the Residences at North Hill will provide 216 affordable family apartments
and 63 affordable independent senior units, in addition to market rate townhomes and
a 12-acre park. Both projects represent a significant County investment in homes for
all along the income spectrum in our neighborhoods. These multi-year construction projects
will provide many good local jobs.

Later this month, we will break ground on the new Lorton Community Center and
Library. This new center will combine vital community and neighborhood services to
enrich a previously under-served residential area. Please join us on Saturday, August
22 at 10 a.m., either in-person or virtually, for the official ceremony!

As we start to rebound out of the COVID-19 pandemic, the County is committed to
helping all in our community through streamlining County operations, supporting local
jobs and businesses, creating additional child development opportunities so parents
can get back to work, supporting our schools and students, and providing healthy and
quality housing opportunities for all. We will leave no one behind!



http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?ca=eafdc658-4e84-4ce3-b57b-b61435af9af9&preview=true&m=1125240456020&id=preview
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/office-for-children/sacc
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/office-for-children/
https://www.fcps.edu/index.php/returntoschool
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/news2/board-issues-joint-statement-announces-task-force-on-equity-and-opportunity/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/housing/news/2020/the-arden-groundbreaking
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/housing/community-development/north-hill
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/groundbreaking-lorton-community-center-and-library
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/groundbreaking-lorton-community-center-and-library
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e7jVH5hoWKo&t=13s 
https://youtu.be/KP8sLT3_BDY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LxQrV3KmoxM&feature=youtu.be

Respectfully yours in public service,

o Mt

Dan Storck
Supervisor, Mount Vernon District
Fairfax County Board of Supervisors

Its that time again, change of command at Fort
Belvoir. So pleased to have had a great
relationship with outgoing US Army Fort Belvoir
Garrison Commander Col. Michael Greenberg and
looking forward to working with incoming
Commander Col. Josh Segraves!

Visit our Website

Para subscribirse para nuestro boletin en espaiiol o si conoce a alguien quien quiera
subscribirse, o para hablar con un hispanohablante, comuniquese con Diego
Rodriguez Cabrera a su preferencia, por teléfono al (703) 619-4339 o por correo
electronico: diego.rodriguezcabrera@fairfaxcounty.gov.

Centennial Celebration of
Women's Right to Vote

As we prepare for the 100th anniversary of women'’s
right to vote on August 26, 2020, we want to shine the
spotlight on the importance of women’s suffrage and
the Equal Rights Amendment (ERA). Women were not
included in the Constitution until the 19th Amendment and
the ratification of the 19th Amendment led to the largest
single one-day increase of potential voters in the
history of the United States.

When it comes to women'’s fight for equality, much of
this history resides right here in Fairfax County. Our schoolbooks rarely mention that
the suffragist movement lasted 72 years or include the story of the scores of suffragists
who were imprisoned in Lorton in 1917 for picketing the White House and demanding the
right to vote. These women were arrested, tried, convicted and imprisoned for terms
up to seven months. They were force-fed, locked in solitary confinement and
brutalized. When word leaked out about this unconscionable treatment, President Wilson
was forced to ask Congress to consider a Constitutional Amendment.

Still there is much work to be done in these areas toimprove the lives of

women. Suffrage was a full-fledged political reform effort that took five generations of
activism and commitment to achieve. Sadly, though women were written into the
Constitution with the right to vote finally in 1920, they still do not have full equality
under the law. The ERA gives women and men full equality under the law. This year,
Virginia’s General Assembly finally passed this important legislation, becoming the
38th and final state needed to ratify the ERA. We are grateful for the efforts of all the
grassroots volunteers of VAratifyERA, Virginia’s nonpartisan, statewide campaign whose
singular mission was to put our Commonwealth on the right side of history and see the
ERA over the finish line. Unfortunately, many experts and advocates acknowledge
legal uncertainty as to whether the amendment will be ratified.

The Turning Point Suffragist Memorial Association has broken ground on a memorial
to women with 19 education stations in Occoquan Regional Park, but due to COVID-19 and
other impediments, it will not be complete as planned this August In recognition of the
100th anniversary of the certification of the 19th Amendment, I will be hosting a
socially-distanced, masks required, community celebration of the Year of the
Woman on August 26, 2020. More details to follow.


https://www.facebook.com/fortbelvoir/?__tn__=K-R-R&eid=ARDITWmxENz_zxPRve6lZKdUI6RM9GNqcjpyfAkBpQaHcEDVgSiSOROtsuezXLTbLYfq35YD8BEkbWWO&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARABKUJTvt60gXFO9SMEYQfsvLtE6lOrPfYa1mVS-bU0GAY0Lm3PWuoZEKBaIz-ty-ehD9eEHvdzD9VLwvc2XPCF27oZLkkDNwWRQraxPUsJ_9t4aCQ4j-qJqMAJ68_7wuX0Yr0SHwO5_YY9ABFweiyD2m2jaJSQSctL-cAEWmsZB6Qzley2uAYu-F3V2A39kn5T3qVGFJ-Kc_h_9JkGOQDGJSNrG09ld3tQRYABdt_1iPzGhcRwde4ZaCYccxVCVfet7funyY-BiI18uRSF_ZnLat5tuBr1cd_fhPMgnNwk2zb2fU1B8n6BHQOiQc4YeHc2
https://www.facebook.com/ftbelvoirgc/?__tn__=K-R-R&eid=ARDYxiHYyMRmty_uxJJ615YTvDkA0W-t7TWZUiQMs1JpPhbLwtmniqU1RhEjkciby4xygMoGu7Mqfm64&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARABKUJTvt60gXFO9SMEYQfsvLtE6lOrPfYa1mVS-bU0GAY0Lm3PWuoZEKBaIz-ty-ehD9eEHvdzD9VLwvc2XPCF27oZLkkDNwWRQraxPUsJ_9t4aCQ4j-qJqMAJ68_7wuX0Yr0SHwO5_YY9ABFweiyD2m2jaJSQSctL-cAEWmsZB6Qzley2uAYu-F3V2A39kn5T3qVGFJ-Kc_h_9JkGOQDGJSNrG09ld3tQRYABdt_1iPzGhcRwde4ZaCYccxVCVfet7funyY-BiI18uRSF_ZnLat5tuBr1cd_fhPMgnNwk2zb2fU1B8n6BHQOiQc4YeHc2
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/
mailto:diego.rodriguezcabrera@fairfaxcounty.go
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Additional Events

#FaceTheMusic4ERA

August 26th is National Women’s Equality Day 2020 (#WED2020)
when Equal Rights Amendment (ERA) and Civil Rights
organizations from across the United States will feature anonline T o S
music concert on August 26 at 8:00 p.m. Learn more... e

#FACE THE

MUsIC
4ERA

Marching from Suffrage toward Equality

Turning Point Suffragist Memorial Association will be celebrating the
100th Anniversary of passage of the 19th Amendment with a webinar on August 26 at
8:00 p.m. Learn more...

Celebrate Women's Suffrage with Thursday Evening Drive-In Movies at the Workhouse...

Learn More

e Development and design of the Turning Point Suffragist Memorial Video...
e White House Fence Artifact at Turning Point Suffragist Memorial...
e PBS Clip: From Women’s Suffrage to the ERA, a Century-Long Push for Equality...

Mount Vernon Police Officers Save Lives

In response to a July midnight call, Mount Vernon Police District officers responded to a
report of shots fired. Not knowing what to expect, the first officers on the scene arrived
within two minutes of the 911 call. Immediately grabbing their Tactical Emergency
Casualty Care (TECC) trauma kits, entered the apartment building to find thesight of
blood and sound of screaming. Entering the home, they found three victims, one of
whom had been shot three times. The officers immediately rendered aid, calmed
emotional family members and learned there might be victims at another building.

Additional officers responded to the second building and found two victims with multiple
gunshot wounds. One officer who is Emergency Medical Technician (EMT) certified,
determined that one of the gunshot wounds may have struck the victim’s femoral artery
and a second officer immediately applied a tourniquet to stop the bleeding, likely saving
the victim’s life. The officers who responded to this scene in the middle of the night
did an outstanding job. Each officer contributed to the lifesaving measures of all five
victims. They acted professionally and humanly, relying on their exceptional training.
They have been recommended for the Fairfax County Police Department’s Life Saving
Award. I, personally, thank them for their service!

District Groundbreakings

=
¥



https://www.facethemusiccollective.org/
https://suffragistmemorial.org/events/marching-from-suffrage-toward-equality-webinar/
https://www.workhousearts.org/drive-in-movies/
https://www.ebmcdn.net/fairfax/fairfax-cable-viewer-cc.php?w=768&h=432&viewnode=suffragist_memorial_cc_segment_feb_20
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o0SeTxh4Jxg&feature=youtu.be
https://www.pbs.org/wgbh/americanexperience/features/vote-womens-suffrage-era-century-long-push-equality/
https://www.pbs.org/wgbh/americanexperience/features/vote-womens-suffrage-era-century-long-push-equality/

You are cordially invited to the in-person and virtual

Groundbreaking for the Lorton Community Center and Library

Saturday, August 22 | 10 a.m.
9520 Richmond Hwy., Lorton, VA

Please RSVP on Eventbrite by August 19 at LortonGroundbreaking.eventbrite.com

This event will be heid observing appropriate social distancing. Afftendees are asked to please wear a mask or face covering.
Fairfax Counfy is commited o nondiscriminalion on the basis of disabilily in all counly programs, ssrvices and activities,

To request reasonabie ADA accommodations, call 703-324-3198 (TTY 711).

More information and to RSVP...

w The Arden and Residences at North Hill

Thank you to everyone who attended our two groundbreakings in-person and virtually
last month. A special thank you to the Sea Boil Crab House restaurant for allowing us
to use their parking lot for the North Hill event!

The Arden July 20, 2020

Residences at North Hill July 31, 2020

Upcoming In-Person & Virtual Events

Farmers Markets Open

Saturdays: Workhouse Community Market - 9 a.m.
Aug 11:
Aug 11:
Aug 11:
Aug 18:
Aug 22:
Aug 25:
Aug 26:
Aug 27:

Mount Vernon Lee Chamber Blood Drive - 2 p.m.

SSPA Meeting #1 - 6:30 p.m.

NV Rides Virtual Volunteer Information Session- 7 p.m.

NV Rides Virtual Volunteer Information Session- 7 p.m.

Lorton Community Center and Library Groundbreaking - 10 a.m.

NV Rides Virtual Volunteer Information Session- 7 p.m.

Centennial Celebrations of Women's Right to Vote

Mount Vernon Nights Virtual Summer Concert - Los Texmaniacs (Tex-Mex/



https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/groundbreaking-lorton-community-center-and-library
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/farmersmarkets
https://www.workhousearts.org/community-market/
https://bit.ly/MVLChamber08112020
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/planning-development/plan-amendments/sspa/south/track-nomination
http://nvrides.org/events/
http://nvrides.org/events/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/neighborhood-community-services/lorton-community-center
http://nvrides.org/events/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/mount-vernon-nights-virtual-summer-concert
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Rock-n-Roll/Conjunto) - 7:30 p.m.

In the News

Fairfax County Offering 14 Satellite Absentee Voting

Locations this November
[ REGISTER AND

VOTE!

The County is increasing the number of satellite absentee voting
locations. There were nine in-person absentee voting locations for the
2016 election. The change comes after high demand for absentee
voting by mail, which is still strongly encouraged. A new law has
also been enacted in the state of Virginia that allows “no excuse” to vote absentee.
Previously, you had to provide a reason for not voting in person. Garry Scott, director of
elections for Fairfax County, said that the satellite locations are for more convenience.
Read more and watch the story on Local DVM...

Redevelopment Plans Under Microscope for
Belle View Shopping Center

The plans to redevelop the Belle View Shopping Center at Fort | i : -‘ B '] F———
Hunt Road and Belle View Boulevard are under closer . [

examination now that officials deem the mixed-use plan that ‘ |
was submitted is more suitable for a commercial area along |_ L j L \_‘
Richmond Highway. The Mount Vernon Task Force delays o il L i
decision on recommendation. Read more in the Mount Vernon '

Gazette...

Be prepared: Sandbags Available at Mount
Vernon RECenter as Isaias Approaches

Mount Vernon District Supervisor Dan Storck
announced on social media that sandbags would be
available for residents. The Fairfax County Government is
offering sandbags in the parking area of the Mount
Vernon RECenter for residents looking to protect their
homes from Tropical Storm Isaias. It was at Supervisor
Storck's insistence that the sandbags were made
available. Read more on the Fort Hunt Herald...

Lightning Strike Cause Of Mount Vernon Hotel Fire

On Tuesday, July 7, at approximately 1:13 a.m., units fromFairfax
County Fire and Rescue and Fort Belvoir Fire and Emergency
Services were dispatched for a reported hotel fire in the 8600
block of Woodlawn Court in the Mount Vernon area of Fairfax
County. Units arrived on scene to find a four-story hotel with fire
evident from the roof. A second alarm was requested. Crews
worked simultaneously to evacuate the hotel and extinguish the
fire. Read more on the Fairfax County Fire and Rescue blog...

Community Champion

Meet Tony Lee Williams, recipient of the a 2020 Elly
Doyle Park Service Award. Tony has been avolunteer
martial arts instructor at Mount Vernon RECenter for
more than eight years, providing safe, comfortable, and
effective learning experiences for his students. He brings a
positive attitude, flexibility and dedication to his role,
whether teaching a class for one or 10 students. He arrives
early to ready his classroom space and is willing to stay
late to talk with his students, developing a warm
rapport. Need to add info about award.



https://www.localdvm.com/news/election-virginia/fairfax-county-offering-14-satellite-absentee-voting-locations-this-november/
http://www.connectionnewspapers.com/news/2020/jul/29/redevelopment-plans-under-microscope-belle-view-sh/
https://forthuntherald.com/be-prepared-sandbags-available-at-mount-vernon-recenter-as-isaias-approaches/
https://ffxfirerescue.wordpress.com/2020/07/07/lightning-strike-cause-of-mount-vernon-hotel-fire/
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The Elly Doyle Park Service Awards were established by the Park Authority in 1988 in
recognition of former Park Authority Board Chairman and member Ellamae Doyle’s years of
outstanding service toward the preservation of parkland and establishment of
natural and recreational areas for the benefit of Fairfax County residents. The purpose
of the award is to publicly recognize a volunteer or group of volunteers for
outstanding volunteer service contributions to Fairfax County parks. Learn more...

Transportation Updates

Escalator Replacement Project at Huntington Station

Metro will begin replacing the south entrance escalators at Huntington Station
beginning August 19, 2020. The project, expected to takeapproximately five months,
was scheduled to begin next year but will instead be completed while ridership remains
well below pre-pandemic levels and will impact fewer customers.

During construction, the south entrance will be closed to accommodate the heavy
equipment needed for site preparation, demolition, construction and installation of the new
escalators. Learn more...

Next Phase of Metro’s Covid-19 Recovery Plan

Beginning Sunday, August 23, Metro will restore approximately 75 percent of
Metrobus service throughout the District of Columbia, Maryland and Virginia as COVID-
19 restrictions are lifted and Metro increases capacity to prepare for the return of
customers. These changes will provide enhanced weekday service, restore most service
on weekends, and maintain all-day frequent service on key corridors. Metrobus is also
prepared to support student ridership if schools reopen. More information...

Platform Reconstruction at Reagan National
Airport Station

Platform reconstruction work at Reagan National Airport
Station will begin on Saturday, August 8, to address
critical structural issues presented by crumbling concrete
in need of immediate repair. The station is one of few in the
Metro system with three tracks, so the station will remain
open during platform reconstruction with one track
taken out of service at a time. This will allow trains to continue serving the station and
should prevent any major impacts to regular train service. Learn more...
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Community Information

[ 4 v ~ 4 Virginians Can Vote By Mail, Request Your

&O P4 Ballot Today!

g/‘\"‘m: easy option. A new Virginia law allows “no excuse” to
vote absentee. Previously, you had to provide a reason for

not voting in person. You can request a ballot on-line or by mail. Learn more about your
voting options...

In these uncertain times, voting by mail is a safe and

Have YOU Completed the 2020 Census?

If you haven’t you may get a knock on your door.
Enumerators have begun to visit homes of those who
have not yet responded. Fairfax County’s 2020 Census
response rate is at 76.2% but we want to reach 100!
Don’t be one of those without a voice - complete your
Census and be counted. You can respond online, by
phone or even by mail. Help our community get the

CUnited States®

ensus
2020



https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/park-news/2020/z-ir107
https://www.wmata.com/about/news/Huntington-South-Escalator-Replacement-Closure.cfm
https://www.wmata.com/service/status/details/proposed-august-2020-metrobus-service-changes.cfm
https://www.wmata.com/service/rail/PlatformProject/Platform-reconstruction-at-Reagan-National-Airport-Station-to-begin-August-7.cfm
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/elections/absentee
https://bit.ly/39Ca0sU

government support it needs. Learn more...

Mount Vernon Nights Summer Concert Series Goes
Virtual!

VIRTUAL The Fairfax County Park Authority is livestreaming 25 free summer
vty cOncert events featuring a mix of nationally known performers
2020 and singer-songwriters. These virtual events provide a new way to
enjoy great performances from the safety of your home. Concerts
will be broadcast live via Facebook each Thursday through Sunday evening at 7:30
p.m. Arts in the Parks children’s shows will be livestreamed Saturday mornings at 10
a.m. Learn more...

CONCERTS

Franconia District Police Station to Begins Youth Engagement Council

Register to join here...

Mason Neck State Park Closed Due to COVID-
19

The Virginia Department of Conservation and Recreation

& _ has announced that Mason Neck State Park is closed
e ok until further notice due to potential exposure to COVID-

s 19. You can read about DCR's protocol for facility

closures here. Please check the Mason Neck State Park

website to find out if the park has reopened.

Police Department's Cold Case Website

The Fairfax County Police Department Major Crimes Bureau
is proud to announce the implementation of a webpage
dedicated to help Cold Case Squad detectives bring
justice to victims of unresolved homicides in Fairfax County.
Detectives continue to review files in order to provide details of
cold cases spanning six decades in the hopes that
someone will come forward with information leading to an
arrest or furtherance of a case. Learn more...

NV Rides in Need of Volunteer Drivers to Help
Vulnerable Seniors

Seniors in our community need us more than ever, as
their homes are often the safest place for them to
be. Volunteer drivers are a life-line not only for the ride they give but for the
companionship they offer. Now is the time to learn abouthow you can make a
difference. NV Rides is offering three volunteer driver information sessions in August.
The Zoom sessions are brief, informative and easy to attend. Learn more...

Election Officers Needed for the November 2020
Election

The Fairfax County Office of Elections needs election officers to
assist voters on election day, Tuesday November 3,



https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/publicaffairs/2020-census-takers-begin-visiting-unreported-homes-fairfax-county
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/performances
https://form.jotform.com/201836319751154
https://www.dcr.virginia.gov/state-parks/covid-19-protocol
https://www.dcr.virginia.gov/state-parks/mason-neck
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/servicesah/cold-case
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/servicesah/cold-case
http://nvrides.org/events/
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2020. New election officer training classes will begin online

in September for the November General election. Fairfax County is the largest voting
jurisdiction in Virginia with 243 precincts countywide. It takes thousands of
enthusiastic and trained election officers to ensure that we have efficient and well-
run elections. Compensation begins at $175. If you are a registered Virginia voter,
consider applying today!

In particular, bilingual Viethamese or Korean speakers are needed in Annandale,
Centreville and Falls Church. To ensure the best chance of a precinct assignment for the
November 3rd General Election, apply by September 15, 2020.

To apply...

More information...

Connect2Compete New Offer

Cox has announced new customers that qualify will receive
Connect2Compete, the company's low-cost internet, for two
months at no cost. New customers must sign up between July
21 and September 30 for free service, which also includes free
technical support. Plus new digital learning platforms and
resources for parents. Learn more...

Workhouse

Workhouse Arts Center Community Market H
ARTS CENTER

Through August, the Workhouse is hosting Community
Markets each Saturday from 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. The
Workhouse Community Market features Virginia artisans, crafters and food makers,
with wares from handmade jewelry, clothing, gifts and bath/beauty products to delicious
treats and exotic spices. Workhouse resident artists are also participating. The Market is
carefully created for safe, social-distancing shopping and community engagement. Learn
more...

FREE Webinars on Yoga and Meditation
The Isha Foundation is offering FREE webinars by trained Isha instructors, including
yoga and meditation along with yogic tips to help boost health and immunity.
Participants will learn powerful 3 to 15 minute practices which can have an immense
impact on their lives with regular practice.

e Yoga for Respiratory Health

e Meditation for Mental Health

e Yoga For Success
Learn More...

Isha is offering its flagship program “Inner Engineering” at half price for everyone
and completely free for all healthcare workers to support the community with the
stress and mental health challenges we are facing. Inner Engineering is apowerful
technology for well-being derived from the science of Yoga. Learn more...

Mount Vernon High School PTSA Awarded COVID
Relief Grant

The Mount Vernon High School Parent Teacher Student
Association (MVHS PTSA) is pleased to announce that our PTSA
was selected as one of the recipients of the National PTAs
COVID-19 emergency grant funding, in the amount of
$5,000, to provide food insecurity relief to families in the Mount Vernon community.
The relief funding was made possible by The National PTA’s corporate sponsor, TikTok.
Learn more...

Important Safety Information

Fairfax County Police Department 2019
Annual Report Released

The 2019 Annual Report demonstrates the noble calling of
service to our communities that each member of the
department demonstrates day-by-day through


https://www.vote4fairfax.com/apply/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/elections/officers/new-officers
http://www.cox.com/c2c
https://www.workhousearts.org/community-market/
https://www.innerengineering.com/webinars
http://www.innerengineering.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/453ce8df501/5a1de4ab-64ca-4bce-9506-07018ead47c6.pdf

engagement with all who live, work and commute in ‘ 7| D
the County. These partnerships as well are the pillars of ] ' 2[]19

the foundation of keeping Fairfax County a safe place to 2o ‘f~ ‘ ANNUAL

REPORT

live, work, play and grow old. Fairfax County continues
to have the lowest rate of violent crime among
jurisdictions of its size. We accomplish this through robust
partnerships with all members of our uniquely diverse
community. View the full report...

owm e

New Animal Cruelty Laws in Effect

Attorney General Mark R. Herring and his first-in-the-nation Animal Law Unit have sent
a letter to animal control officers around Virginia highlighting the new animal cruelty
laws that went into effect last month. The letter also reminds animal control officers that
heat can be deadly to animals, and that there can be serious legal consequences for
leaving animals outside without adequate shelter and water. The letter outlines the
new, more stringent tethering provisions and explains that an animal cannot be tied up
unless it is safe from predators and well suited and well equipped to tolerate its
environment and may not be tied up under certain conditions. Read the letter...

Fairfax County Office of Emergency Management August newsletter...

Saving Our Environment

CECAP Public Engagement - Get Involved!

The County is in the process of developing a community-driven
climate mitigation plan to reduce our overall greenhouse gas
emissions. Only three to four percent of greenhouse gas
emissions in the County come from local government operations,
the rest come from community sources like residential and
commercial buildings, transportation, and waste management.

In August, you will have an opportunity to participate in the process by joining a virtual
public meeting and/or completing a brief online survey. Your input is very important as
this plan will determine how we move forward as a community to address the role we
play in global climate change. If you would like to learn more about theCommunity-
wide Energy and Climate Action Plan in advance of the public meetings and survey,
please visit the county’s climate planning and action web pageor the new climate and
energy Facebook page.

Natural Recycling: Composting Your Food
Waste

After you separate regular recyclables from your trash,
what'’s left? Much of our trash is actually food waste, and
that, too, can be recycled by turning it into compost.
Composting is the way that nature recycles. Whether it's
the food that’s left on a picky eater’s plate, to the science
experiment in your crisper drawer, food waste can have a
second life.

The County is promoting a pilot program to encourage the growth of local companies
that collect food waste (also called organics waste) from homes, events, businesses, etc.,
and turn it into compost. The compost can then be used as a high-quality soil
amendment in residential backyards, farms, and landscaping projects. Learn more...

Coronavirus (COVID-19)

Latest COVID-19 News Links
New Fotonovela: COVID-19 Safety When You Share Your Home


https://issuu.com/fcpd/docs/fcpd_2019_annual_report
https://files.constantcontact.com/bfcd0cef001/f1156c8f-b4e8-44b5-99dc-9b64244e0041.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/bfcd0cef001/f1156c8f-b4e8-44b5-99dc-9b64244e0041.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/453ce8df501/06ec8776-721d-49f3-bcd6-ca7dd9442aa7.pdf
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/environment-energy-coordination/climate-planning-action
https://www.facebook.com/pg/fairfaxcountyclimate/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/news2/compost-your-food-waste/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/08/05/new-fotonovela-covid-19-safety-when-you-share-your-home/
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Support Tips for Parents and Caregivers During COVID-19

Q&A With Community Health Worker Who's Helping to Slow the Spread of COVID-19

3 Ways Small Businesses Can Seek COVID-19 Assistance

4 Ways You Can Help Keep COVID-19 Case Numbers Down

Learn How Fairfax County Businesses Are Adapting During the Pandemic

Cleaning Supplies and Children’s Face Coverings Donations Still Needed

Tips for Cleaning and Disinfecting at Home During COVID-19

Meet a Health Department Contact Tracer: Susana

NOTE: Only those topics that are new since my last newsletter are updated below. For
information sent in previous emails visit our website. If you know someone who would
like to sign up for my newsletter, they can do so here.

COVID-19 Fairfax Data
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Week of Spemmen Collectlon

Percentage of Positive Tests

e Status: At least twelve weeks of a downward trend has been observed.
e 5.3% of COVID-19 tests were positive during week of July 12.
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https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/07/31/support-tips-for-parents-and-caregivers-during-covid-19/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/07/31/qa-with-community-health-worker-whos-helping-to-slow-the-spread-of-covid-19/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/07/31/3-ways-small-businesses-can-seek-covid-19-assistance/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/07/30/4-ways-you-can-help-keep-covid-19-case-numbers-down/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/07/23/learn-how-fairfax-county-businesses-are-adapting-during-the-pandemic/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/wp-admin/post.php?post=14720&action=edit
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/07/22/cleaning-supplies-and-childrens-face-coverings-donations-still-needed/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/06/26/staying-connected-to-your-kids-throughout-the-covid-19-pandemic/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/07/21/tips-for-cleaning-and-disinfecting-at-home-during-covid-19/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2020/07/17/meet-a-health-department-contact-tracer-susana/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/manage/optin?v=0011D5So5NZYXc34fsl_ZbbIX4D5A0ji97RFKl_qpeztJUBh3V8eeg9T1Mwcv1TC1whU5V-fqI6cKSzRt_Y9025d3BUqp2Y_eAXX-fYefMXFSu2z-5o2LuVGviz0j7xf9-RrfKa-YJmCoczwUuFDVJMH-diC6FNSuyNRLHXSr7ZTbOL4xc26utuuw%3D%3D

Test Count

e Status: Since peaking at 53 reported hospitalizations on May 3, ageneral
downward trend has been observed.

e Several recent single day spikes in hospitalizations are attributable toretrospective
data cleaning (e.g., After a FCHD interview and subsequent medical record
review of a hospitalized case, more accurate data was captured).
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Week of Specimen Collection

e Since early June, total COVID-19 tests per week have generally increased.
e Previously, this trend was partially hidden by a backlog of negative test results

that needed to be processed by the Virginia Department of Health.
e During the week of July 12, 10,037 tests were reported.

Contact Tracing
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e On July 20, sufficient staff had been hired and trained to allow every new COVID-
19 case to be investigated, close contacts traced and actively monitored, and
testing coordinated for symptomatic contacts.

e 208 of 406 contact tracers have been hired. Additional staff will continue to be
hired and trained to prepare for possible case count increases in the fall and

winter.

Hospital Beds and ICU Care Capacity

e Overall available hospital beds were at 24%; a 4% decrease from the June 13

report.

e Available adult critical care beds have been trending downward, currently at

27% use.

Personal Protective Equipment (PPE)

e PPE for hospitals appears to continue to be adequate.

Percent Positive

Team MVD
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Mount Vernon District Staff (clockwise): Donna Slaymaker, Nick Rinehart, Christine Morin,
Sally Kidalov, Supervisor Dan Storck, Camela Speer, Volunteer Shirley Short, Abdul Shaban,
Diego Rodriguez Cabrera.

July 2020 Activities:
e Phone calls: 919
e Meetings: 173

Office Hours

Monday - Wednesday, Friday:
8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Thursday: 8:30 a.m. - 7:30 p.m.
Stay Connected:

Mount Vernon Governmental Center

2511 Parkers Lane

Mount Vernon, VA 22306

703-780-7518 (TTY 711) 703-780-1491 (fax)
mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov

Second Saturday Each Month (except
August)

MV District Office: 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.
Walk-ins and by appointment

Boards, Authorities and Commissions

Help serve your community by serving on a Fairfax County Board, Authority or
Commission (BAC). Please ask your friends, neighbors and community members if they are
willing to help serve Fairfax County.

Citizen Corps Council

The Citizen Corps Council meets the fourth Thursday of every odd month. The council
serves to coordinate preparedness initiatives across the county through internal and
external volunteer programs such as, Community Emergency Response Team (CERT),
Medical Reserve Corps (MRC), Volunteers in Police Service (VIPS), Neighborhood Watch,
and Fire Corps. Two (2) year term.

There are several At-Large positions available as of February 2020 on County BACs.
e Affordable Dwelling Unit Advisory Board (Engineer/Architect Rep)

Affordable Dwelling Unit Advisory Board (Lending Institution Rep)

Alcohol Safety Action Program Local Policy Board (ASAP)

Athletic Council (Women’s Sports Alternate Rep)

Board of Building and Fire Prevention Code Appeals (Design Professional)

Civil Service Commission

Engineering Standard Review Committee

History Commission (Historian)

Human Rights Commission

Road Viewer Board
e Tenant Landlord Commission (3 openings - Landlord Member & 2 Tenant Members)

Learn more about these BACs...

Volunteering on these committees increases citizen participation in our District. If you


mailto:mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/bacs/

are interested in serving on a county board, authority, commission, or committee (BAC),
please provide a current résumé to Donna.Slaymaker@fairfaxcounty.gov. For more
information, please download the brochure for a brief guide to BACs, or learn more on the
County website. You can also check out the County's Volunteer Management System
for information on these and other volunteer opportunities near you.

Save the Date!

NT VERNON

Saturday, October 3
8:30 a.m. start at :
Rain

Workhouse Arts Center or
’ Shine

£ ¢!
EXPLORE yo"



mailto:Donna.Slaymaker@fairfaxcounty.gov
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/bosclerk/sites/bosclerk/files/assets/bacs/brochure.pdf
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/bacs/
https://volunteer.fairfaxcounty.gov/custom/1380/#/volunteer_home

o Hot Cars Are
Deadly

Animals left in hot cars can die
in only minutes, even with
AN | windows cracked.

= o
_- 1 0 3 Body temperature can lead to
fatal heat stroke in dogs

Za\ Temperature rise by minutes inside - a2
V car when outdoor temperatures 113°
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v If the outside temperature is 70 ==
degrees or above, and you seean /\

a animal left in a hot car showing ‘ S

signs of distress, call Non- = ‘.S'

Emergency Police dispatch:

703-691-2131

Mount Vernon District Office | 703-780-7518
MTVernon@fairfaxcounty.gov | FairfaxCounty.gov/MountVernon
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https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/
mailto:MTVernon@fairfaxcounty.gov
http://fairfaxcounty.gov/MountVernon
https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorDanStorck/
https://twitter.com/DanStorck
https://www.instagram.com/fairfaxcounty/

